

TRANSNER

1 May 2015

Dear Valued Stakeholder

CAPE TOWN CRUISE TERMINAL FACILITY REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL ("RFP"), FOR THE DESIGN, DEVELOPMENT, FINANCING, CONSTRUCTION, OPERATION, MAINTENANCE **AND TRANSFER OF A CRUISE TERMINAL FACILITY AT THE PORT OF CAPE TOWN:**

Transnet National Ports Authority appreciates the considerable public and industry interest regarding the proposed Cruise Terminal Facility planned for the Port of Cape Town.

We would like to inform you that the announcement of the preferred bidder has been postponed due to leadership changes at Transnet National Ports Authority and Transnet SOC Limited.

We anticipate that the successful bidder will be announced in June 2015.

We understand the importance of this project for the region and assure you of our commitment to moving forward with the development as soon as possible.

Yours faithfully

Sipho Nzuza Port Manager Port of Cape Town